
 

 

KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 23 
 
NOTICE OF PROPOSED CONVERSION OF A ZEBRA CROSSING TO A PUFFIN 
CROSSING 
 
HOLMFIRTH ROAD AND SHEFFIELD ROAD, NEW MILL 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Kirklees Council propose to carry out under Section 23 of 
the Road Traffic Act 1984, as amended, the following works at the following locations: 
 
Puffin Crossing 
A635 Holmfirth Road, New Mill 
 
A proposed conversion of the existing zebra crossing to a puffin crossing on Holmfirth Road, 
New Mill. The centre line of the crossing is 41 metres north-west of the centre of the junction 
with Penistone Road, with associated zig zag markings extending 22m to the north-west and 
22m to the south-east of the centre of the crossing. 
 
Puffin Crossing 
A616 Sheffield Road, New Mill 
 
A proposed conversion of the existing zebra crossing to a puffin crossing on Sheffield Road, 
New Mill. The centre line of the crossing is 48 metres south of the centre of the junction with 
Penistone Road, with associated zig zag markings extending 22m to the north and 22m to 
the south of the centre of the crossing. 
 
REASON: It is proposed to upgrade and convert the existing zebra crossings on Holmfirth 
Road and Sheffield Road to puffin crossings. This will provide dedicated and controllable 
pedestrian facilities, and with the use of new vehicle detection measures, better manage 
traffic exiting from Penistone Road.  
 
The conversions from a zebra crossing to a PUFFIN type signal-controlled crossings will 
improve control of the flows of both pedestrians and vehicles. The existing crossing locations 
will remain unchanged as will the controlled area extents. 
 
A copy of the plan showing the precise location of the proposed installations may be 
inspected and obtained: 
 
 Online: http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/trafficregulation  

 By emailing highways.TRO@kirklees.gov.uk 

Any person wishing to comment or make representations upon the proposed installation 
should write to: 
 
 by email: crossings.notices@kirklees.gov.uk; or 

 
 by post to Harry Garland, Kirklees Council Legal Services, PO Box 1720, Huddersfield 

HD1 9EL 
 
Comments or representations must be sent no later than 17 July 2024, and please ensure 
you quote reference DEV/HG/D124-184 

 
Dated this 26 June 2024 
 
Samantha Lawton – Service Director – Legal, Governance and Commissioning 
Kirklees Council, Legal Services, PO Box 1720, Huddersfield, HD1 9EL 
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